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February 4, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to provide fair wages, hours, and working conditions to employees who provide essential internal and external customer services on behalf of the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.

The enclosed ordinance, if approved, will ratify the International Brotherhood of Teamsters Local 117 (Prosecuting Attorney’s Office) collective bargaining agreement for the period of January 1, 2014, through December 31, 2014.  This agreement covers 199 employees in the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office.  Bargaining unit employees support the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office and the Deputies in carrying out the mission of the office each day.  Victim Advocates provide support and safety planning to crime victims and assist them with getting Orders for Protection.  The Paralegals coordinate witnesses and victims coming to court each day, provide trial support, case management, document preparation, and explanation of the legal system to lay people.  Some Legal Administrative Specialists provide records management oversight, assist with paperwork associated with criminal charging documents, and assist victims in getting restitution.  Other Legal Administrative Specialist classifications are receptionists and perform other general clerical duties.  Bargaining unit employees in the Civil Division assist Deputies with case management, court filings, document preparation, calendaring, and general clerical support on caseloads.
This agreement furthers the goals of the County’s Strategic Plan as it contains improvements in efficiency, accountability, and productivity for the County by incorporating language that is standard with other County contracts.  For example, there were changes to language related to vacation leave, sick leave, and holidays to comport with how they have been historically administered in the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office, and to comply with moving to a common payroll system.

There are no changes to the wage schedule and the cost-of-living adjustment (COLA) for 2014 is 1.67% which was derived from a COLA formula previously agreed to in the memorandum of agreement negotiated with the Union Coalition regarding zero COLA for 2011 and follows the standard County settlement agreed to with other labor organizations.
The settlement reached is a product of good faith collective bargaining between King County and the Union and is within our capacity to finance.  This agreement has been reviewed by the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, Civil Division.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.  This important legislation supports the valued services the bargaining unit employees provide to the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office and the people it serves.

If you have questions, please contact Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations, at 206-296-4273.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Director, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County

    Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Patti Cole-Tindall, Director, Office of Labor Relations
